NORTHERN VIRGINIA SAIL and POWER SQUADRON AMERICA'S BOATING CLUB

Minutes of the September 10, 2024 General Membership Meeting

The meeting was conducted by Zoom. Commander Alan Hart, AP, opened the meeting at 1930. A quorum was present. There will be no Zoom for Ocktoberfest.

In response to a request from D/5, the membership voted to continue our annual donation of one dollar per member to the Educational fund. The treasurer will send a check for \$47.00.

On a sad note D5 announced the passing of P/D/C Brian Becker, AP. Evelyn will send a sympathy card from NVSPS to his widow Gail Becker.

USPS will hold the 2024 Governing Board meeting in Pittsburgh 25-29 September. The D/5 Fall Conference will be held at the Maritime Institute in Baltimore 7-10 November and the 2025 D/5 Spring Conference will be in Ocean City, MD on 27-30 March.

Squadron Secretary. Evelyn Alls, P, is working with Dixie Bones Restaurant to prepare for the Squadron's complimentary Octoberfest Luncheon at Fairfax Yacht Club on October 19th. More details later.

We are looking for a skipper who is able and would be willing to distribute the ashes of a former member on Chesapeake Bay. Contact Commander Hart.

Next meeting: Executive Committee Meeting September 25, 2024.

Respectfully submitted,

Evelyn Alls Secretary